Preschool Board Meeting Notes – June 17, 2021

Attending: Pastor Eaves, Kristina Kolodziej, Carol Wieg, Erin Real, Christy Petersen

Pastor opened the meeting with Prayer.

Secretary and Treasurer were out of town at the time of the meeting, therefore, notes from May will be reviewed at our next meeting.

Director's Report:

- End of the year went well, including live streaming of the class programs
- Enrollment for next year is as follows:
 - \circ Pre-K 19 students
 - \circ T/TH 12 students
- Email issues continue for AT&T and sbcglobal accounts. There are families that Kristina is having difficulties with communication since she only has email addresses
- We do need a ball pump. Erin will work with Nicole to find these before school starts
- Kristina has transferred all curriculum to the Preschool; it is currently housed/organized in the classroom storage area

New business:

- No updates yet from DCFS for the start of the next school year
 - o Good Shepherd, Hosanna and Lord of Life are running summer programs and masks are required, but temperature checks are no longer completed for the students

Old business:

- Paul kindly provided our financial forecast for the summer prior to the meeting, showing \$4,892.79 in the general account as of September of 2021. This includes monies remaining in the CDs, using the line item (2019/2020 school year) as we discussed previously
 - o Based on this number, please consider two items prior to our next meeting:
 - Do we want to make a monetary donation to the church as we had previously?
 - We discussed \$1,000.00, but wanted to confirm what amount had been previously transferred to the church general account
 - Do we want to make a monetary donation to George Wine's Memorial Fund?

Next Meeting: August 12, 2021, 6:30 pm

Pastor closed the meeting with prayer.